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MEMORIAL SERVICES January 2020 
Wings Over Wendy’s members and spouses attended two Services for departed members during the 

month of January 2020 
 

 
Photo by Ed Reynolds 

Lou Kridelbaugh 
January 27, 2020 

A group of Wings Over Wendy’s members attended 
the Louis Kridelbaugh: Church Service, Military Funeral, 
and Reception on Monday, January 27th, 2020. The service 
was held at the St. Francis de Sales Church, Sherman Oaks 
at 11:00am. 

The Military Funeral was conducted at the Los 
Angeles National Cemetery Columbarium at 1:30pm.  

Lou is the first Wings Over Wendy’s member to be 
interred in the Los Angeles Nation Cemetery and at the 
Columbarium since it opened in mid-December 2019. 

In the last 20 years Los Angeles area veterans 
requesting to be interred in a National Cemetery near Los 
Angeles had to be interred in Riverside or Bakersfield. 

Following the funeral, a reception was held back at the 
St. Francis de Sales Church in Sherman Oaks. 

The service was conducted by Lou’s nephew Father 
Mike Wakefield. Morris and Nancy Litwack, Joe Mueller 
and Bob Donovan participated in the Service. 

Attending from Wings Over Wendy’s were: Lee 
Auger, Bob Bermant, Barry Chapman, Bob Donovan, 
Glenn and Donna Fiery, Glenn Gates, Morris and Nancy 
Litwack, Joseph Mueller, Sam Mulley, Kurt Rademacher, 
Ed Reynolds, George Rothman, Diane Salita, Bob Stiles, 
Bill Tapp, Tony and Karen Velarde 

  
Photo by Ken Mayer 

Bob Rose 
January 28, 2020 

A group of Wings Over Wendy’s and Association of 
Naval Aviation members attended the Bob Rose Memorial 
Service on January 28th, 2020 at the Forest Lawn “Church 
on the Hill”. The service started at 12:30 and a reception 
followed at 2pm in the “Liberty Hall”. 

Speaking at the service from Wings Over Wendy’s 
were Ed Reynolds, Ken Mayer, Jimmy Weldon, Warren 
Weinstein and Malcom Dipperstein. (Continued page 2) 
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Attending from Wings Over Wendy’s were: Lee 
Auger, Bob Bermant, Malcom Dipperstein, Esther 
Dipperstein, Bob Donovan, Alan Hill, Fred Kaplan, Harvey 
Keenan, Richard Kinder, Steve Klausner, Andy Kopetzky, 
Mike LaVere, Hillard Lewinson, Morris Litwack, Nancy 
Litwack, Marion Lovelace, Chuck Mathews, Claude 
Maugein, Ken Mayer, Earl Minkin, Joseph Mueller, Doris 
Phillips, Kurt Rademacher, Ed Reynolds, Judy Reynolds, 
Ray Rodriguez, Maria Rodriguez, George Rothman, Bob 
Stiles, Howard Swerdlick, Warren Weinstein, and Jimmy 
Weldon. 

 
Photo by Howard Swerdlick 

Lee Auger 90th  
Birthday Party 

January 13, 2020 
Following the meeting on January 13th, 2020 many 

members adjourned to the Prince of Peace Episcopal 
Church on Rudnick Avenue, Woodland Hills to celebrate 
Lee Auger’s 90th birthday. Since his birthday falls just 
before Christmas his daughter, Cherie, arranged for the 
celebration after the holidays. 

Lee Auger and Jimmy Weldon are the last of the group 
that formed Wings Over Wendy’s in 2001 and he has 
faithfully attended almost every Monday and Tuesday 
meeting for 19 years. 

Over fifty friends and relatives attended the event 
which included a live trio, singer, buffet lunch and of course 
a large birthday cake. 

Attending from Wings Over Wendy’s were: Lee 
Auger, Sherie Auger, Paul Boghossian, Gerald Detamore, 
Jan Edwards, Anarg Frangos, David Greenberg, Fred 

Kaplan, Robert Lanthier, Mike LaVere, Barney Leone, 
Hillard Lewinson, Marion Lovelace, Ethel Margolin, 
Shannon Muchow, Stan Opatowsky, Kurt Rademacher, 
Marcene Rankin, Ed Reynolds, Judy Reynolds, Bob Stiles, 
Howard Swerdlick, Maurice Vasquez, Karen Velarde, 
Leon Waldman, Joe Weber, Jimmy Weldon, and Bill 
Wishard. 

 
Photo by Richard Cassel 

Ken Mayer presents Bob Rose Award to Bob’s 
daughter; Verna Rose Spires 

ANA Dinner Honoring 
Bob Rose, JAN 16, 2020 

Over forty people attended the ANA meeting on 
January 16, 2020 honoring the memory of Bob Rose. Bob’s 
daughter Verna was in attendance and received an award 
posthumously from Ken Mayer. 

Attending the event from Wings Over Wendy’s were: 
Cherie Auger, Lee Auger, Phil Aune, Mark Ax, Ron 
Boggess, Paul Boghossian, Rodger Chartrand, Boyd Davis, 
Kate Davis, Bob Donovan, Roscoe Frazier, Laleh Hardline 
Frazier, David Greenberg, Connie Hein, Richard 
Hernandez, Manny Iglesias, Harvey Keenan, Richard 
Kinder, Reed King, Andy Kopetzky, Larry Kushner, 
Marion Lovelace, Chuck Mathews, Ken Mayer, Tallie 
Mayer, Stan Opatowsky, Dan Pemberton, Ed Reynolds, 
Judy Reynolds, Dave Steinbacher, Joe Veronola, Mary Ann 
Vernola, Joe Weber, Jimmy Weldon, and Dave Worley,  

Reagan Library Tour 
January 22, 2020 

On January 22, 2020, a group of Wings Over Wendy’s 
members were treated to a VIP tour of the Reagan Library, 
guided by docent Steve Cullum. (Continued page 3) 
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Following the two hours tour the group had lunch at 
the “Golden Panda” in Simi Valley and returned for a VIP 
Tour and picture taking at Air Force One. 

 
Photo by Steve Cullum 

Mark Ax, Howard Davis, Warren Weinstein, 
Barney Leone and Barry Chapman 

 
Photo by Steve Cullum 

Chuck Mathews, Abe Hoffman, Ronald Reagan, 
Nancy Reagan, Sue Hoffman, Joe Weber and 

Marion Lovelace 

The tour ended in the “Situation Room” which is a 
replica of the White House Situation Room. 

  
Photo by Steve Cullum 

 
Attending the tour were: Mark Ax, Barry Chapman, 

Howard Davis, Abe Hoffman, Sue Hoffman, Barney 
Leone, Marion Lovelace, Chuck Mathews, Warren 
Weinstein, and Joe Weber  

January Meetings 
January 6, 2020 

  
Photo by Michael Sugar 

Bill Dillon 
WWII Submariner 

Wings Over Wendy’s was honored to welcome to our 
meetings Bill Dillon who served during WWII in 
Submarine Communications on the USS Sailfish. 
Originally named USS Squalus that sunk during test dives 
in 1939, was risen and served with distinction from 1940 to 
1945. It is credited with sinking a Japanese Transport east 
of Bali in 1942. We look forward to hearing more of Bill’s 
experiences in future meetings. 

 
Photo by Michael Sugar 

Bob Donovan 
(Continued page 4) 
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Bob Donovan spoke on January 6th, 2020. First, he 
thanked the members of Wings Over Wendy’s who showed 
up at Post 43 in Hollywood to watch the amazing movie, 
1917, a film about World War I. He urged attendees to join 
the American Legion Post 43. 

He also mentioned that there will be an assembly day 
at Operation Gratitude on February 29th from about 9 am 
to 1 pm, encouraging members to help out and informed us 
that the Operation will be moving one mile south later this 
spring. 

He finished his talk with comments about the strike on 
General Qasem Soleimani and the importance of the work 
that the U.S. Military, and the Intelligence agencies do to 
defend the country of the U.S. It was a rousing talk 
supporting the attack and the pledge of allegiance to not just 
the flag but to the many organizations you belong.  

January 13, 2020 

 
Photo by Michael Sugar 

Mark Reed 
The Voice of Reason on 

L.A. Talk Radio 
On January 13, 2020, Mark Reed started the meeting 

informing us about about the LA Talk Radio show: The 
Voice of Reason that he co-host’s with Ted Durden that 
discuss political issues from both sides of the aisle.  

The podcast consists of civil political debates with his 
democratic co-host. The podcast can be found on 
Thursdays at 7 p.m. on latalkradio.com. Mark also talked 
about a show he helped create called The Real Deal about 
the infamous drug corridor running through Tucson and the 
defenses required for it. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Col. Avi Oren 
Israeli Air Force Pilot 
On January 13,2020 we were honored to have Dick 

Gross’ cousin, Avi Oren, Colonel Israeli (Retired) speak to 
the group about his career in the Israeli Air Force as a 
Fighter Pilot. 

Avi was born in Hungary, but he immigrated to Israel 
in 1949 during the Nazi invasion of Hungary. He enlisted 
in the Air Force right out of high school in 1962, earned his 
pilot wings and was promoted up the ranks serving at 
several Israeli Air Bases until he retired in 1984.  

During his time in the Air Force, he flew combat in 6 
different wars. Initially he flew French fighters.  

He told us about the Air Force role in the Six Day War 
destroying the Egyptian Air Force.  

In the Yom Kipper War during his 22 years he had 
only one air-to-air kill and he told us in great detail how he 
was able to shoot down a Syrian MIG.  

He was asked many questions by various WOW 
members about the different aircraft he flew. Mission 
tactics in the technicalities and his experiences in the 
military and the many conflicts the Israeli Military have 
faced. 
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January 20, 2020 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Ernest Dutcher 
After a two year absence we were pleased to see Ernest 

Dutcher return to our meetings. Ernest is one of our few 
WWII members that participated in D-Day. He served with 
the 9th Air Force Troop Carrier units. We look forward to 
celebrating his 100th birthday on May 16, 2020. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Wings Over Wendy’s 
Receives MOWW Award 

On January 20, 2020, LTC Dave Worley, Commander of 
the Bradley-Hanson Chapter of the Miltary Order of the 
World Wars (MOWW) awarded Wings Over Wendy’s the 
“Patriotism Award” for Dedicated Service “Honoring all 
veterans past and present since 2002”. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Dennis Beebe 
History of the Jeep 

Dennis Beebe and his daughter from Solvang, CA. He 
had arranged and lead our tour in Jeeps of Solvang last 
December.  

He gave us a wonderful slideshow about the early 
history of the Jeep. As Eisenhower said, the Jeep “helped 
win World War II.” Dennis. started by explaining that 
originally, horses were the main form of quick 
transportation in battle. But, during World War I efforts 
were made to move away from horses and to mechanize the 
process of transportation. Some ideas were to use 
motorcycles and making normal trucks into four-wheel-
drive vehicles, but none of these options proved fit for the 
U.S. Army.  

Eventually, during the 20s and 30s, the U.S. Army 
finally came up with guidelines for these vehicles, with 
which companies would create and send prototypes to the 
Army. Dennis told us about the competition between 
companies trying to win over the ability to produce these 
vehicles, mainly between three companies: Bantam, 
Willys, and Ford. All three of the prototypes created by 
these companies were tweaked and put into production for 
the Army. 

The army was never fully satisfied and eventually, a 
standardized vehicle was created with the engine of the 
Willys and the body of the Ford, which soon became known 
as the “Jeep”. Mass production of these vehicles went from 
1941 to 1945, with 700,000 Jeeps being created over this 
time. Dennis showed us many pictures of these vehicles and 
what they were capable of doing in his presentation. He 
finished up by answering questions from WOW members. 
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Photo by Larry Kushner 

City of Solvang 
Awarded Plaque 

Following Dennis’ talk Ed Reynolds and Warren 
Weinstein awarded Dennis as a representative of the City 
of Solvang, California, a plaque of appreciation for hosting 
the outstanding tour of the city and support of Veterans on 
December 10, 2019. 

Following the meeting Wings Over Wendys treated 
Dennis and his daughter to lunch at the StoneFire Grill. 
Over 20 members joined them at the lunch. 

January 27, 2020 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

SLO Joe Bain 

On January 27th, 2020, SLO Duc Dao introduced SLO 
Joe Bain newly assigned to the Topanga Division. A 
veteran of the Marine Corps “Oorah”, Joe will be covering 
the West Hills area. 

 
Photo by Larry Kushner 

Stuart Bird-Wilson 
Stuart Bird-Wilson, President, British United Services 

Club, attended the meeting on January 27, 2020 to invited 
us to attend the 85th anniversary of the British United 
Services Club Los Angeles at the Jonathan Club on 
Saturday, May 9, 2020. It is also the 125th anniversary of 
the Jonathan Club. It is black tie and to all those of you 
struggling to get in your formal uniform a tux will do and 
you will be welcome For those of you who have not attened 
a function at the Club it's an excuse to see a beautiful 
building. Contact Stuart for the details. 

Secondly, more immediate Stuart told us about the 
Palm Springs Air Museum Annual Gala, Friday, February. 
21, 2020, 75th Anniversary of the ending of World War II 
and Special Memorial Tribute to Tuskegee Airman Lt. Col. 
Bob Friend, on the 100th Anniversary of his birth. 

They will be two Medal of Honor winners coming and 
quite a few distinguished pilots. Maybe the CEO from the 
17th squadron at Edwards Air Force Base, which is doing 
the test and development of the UK version of the F-35. 
There will be some of the distinguished honor guests at the 
events. 

Stuart will send additional details including 
registration details for both events. 
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Photo by Larry Kushner 

Franky Ortega 
Franky Ortega, History teacher, a National Board-

Certified Teacher at Daniel Pearl Magnet High School, 
return to Wings Over Wendy’s on January 27th, 2020 to 
give us an update on his projects. 

His first plan is to have Tom Rice come into his class 
and talk to students.  

 
NBC Nightly News 

Tom Rice 
WWII D-Day Paratrooper 

See: https://www.nbcnews.com/nightly-news/video/d-day-
veterans-tom-rice-61450309800 

Franky met Tom at the 75th Anniversary when Tom 
“sky dived” with an Instructor during the event. Franky 
plans to have Tom’s visit filmed by a documentary crew. 

He also talked about an exhibit that he is working on 
at the San Fernando Valley Museum about the 75th 
anniversary of D-Day. The exhibit focuses on the 
Birmingham General Hospital during World War II, telling 
a story about the hospital’s history and the hospital during 
the war.  

The exhibit also honors veterans from World War II. 
Franky’s students will help out in the exhibit. They will be 
dressed up in World War II uniforms, showing museum 
visitors around the exhibit and making it more interactive. 
The exhibit will be finished in the coming weeks. as 
abbreviated version of the two hour lecture, he gave 
January 9th at the Museum of the San Fernando Valley on 
the. history of Birmingham General Hospital. 

 

 
Photo by Franky Ortega 
Museum Display 

 

 
Photo by CesarsPhotography 

Students as a Nurse and Soldier with a General 
McArthur actor 

(Continued page 8) 

https://www.nbcnews.com/nightly-news/video/d-day-veterans-tom-rice-61450309800
https://www.nbcnews.com/nightly-news/video/d-day-veterans-tom-rice-61450309800
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Photo by CesarsPhotography 

Nurse with WWII Patient 
(I thought Wings Over Wendy’s hats weren’t 

issued until 2002) 

 
 

The date for the WWII immersive museum experience 
for Kindergarten through High School Field Trip is 
scheduled for March 27, 2020 from 8AM-3PM.   
 

In Other News 

 
 

On January 4, 2020, over a dozen Wings Over 
Wendy’s members had a great evening at the special 
screening of the Sam Mendes movie "1917" at the historic 
American Legion Post 43 in Hollywood. Close to 400 
people attended including veterans from WWII to the 
present. Thanks to the military and veteran affairs at NBC 
Universal and Post 43 and Commander Jennifer Campbell 
for the event.  

It was an appropriate location to screen film about 
1917 in the American Legion building and organization that 
was started 100 years ago, and members that have included 
Clark Gable, Charlton Heston, Ronald Reagan, and Stan 
Lee. 

The movie was excellent with amazing photography, 
music, acting, and story. It won a Golden Globe award the 
next night. Those attending highly recommend it. 

Among those attending from Wings Over Wendy’s 
were Lee Auger, Cherie Auger, Bob Donovan, Susan 
Donovan, John Duffy, Anarg Frangos, Peter Helm, Barney 
Leone, Frank Lopez, Ken Mayer, Ed Reynolds, Howard 
Swerdlick, Leon Waldman, Warren Weinstein, and Jimmy 
Weldon. 
 
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11 Service Decorations 
Congress Should Create 

or Bring Back 
When we think of veterans, we tend to separate them 

by era: World War II, Korea, Vietnam, Desert Storm and 
Post-9/11 are the most common. 

But there are many problems with this. 
Those eras simply don't cover everyone who served. 

Someone who spent all their time in the military during the 
late 1970s and early 1980s is neither Vietnam-era nor 
Desert Storm-era. 

And there are achievements in the military that are 
deserving of a medal -- or at the very least, a ribbon. Here 
are a few awards and decorations we could revive or create 
that would help fill those gaps. 

11. Deployment Medal 
This one is for the poor troops who somehow ended 

up deployed for most of their careers. This isn't an award 
for time spent in Germany or South Korea. It is for hard 
time in the Middle East. Service members, especially in the 
Army between 2006 and 2015, were sent on an average of 
three deployments during their enlistments, even if that 
enlistment was just four years. 

With more than half a million troops deployed in that 
time with three or more deployments at an average time of 
7.7 months, they brought great credit upon themselves and 
the United States military. 

10. New Uniform Ribbon 
Since 2001, every branch of the military has seen some 

sort of uniform change, usually in the form of their work 
uniform. There are people wearing Operational 
Camouflage Pattern uniforms today who went to basic 
training wearing Battle Dress Uniforms. Some people 
reading this don't even know what BDUs are. 

 

We propose a ribbon for every iteration of camouflage 
a service member had to purchase, learn to wear and 
quickly discard, with a "U" device for every subsequent 
uniform change. 

9. Coast Guardsman's Medal 
Unlike the Airman's Medal, Soldier's Medal, Navy and 

Marine Corps Medal, or even the Coast Guard Medal, the 
proposed Coast Guardsman's Medal would be an individual 
award to Coasties who leave the Coast Guard for another 
branch and have to endure the constant jokes about how the 
service isn't a real branch of the military. 

8. Certificate of Merit Ribbon 
This is for the soldiers, sailors, airmen, Marines, and 

Coast Guardsmen who come in to work on time and do their 
jobs to the best of their abilities. But because they're never 
put in an extreme situation where they need to rise to the 
occasion, all they ever seem to get is a certificate. 

Or a coin. 
 

7. Specially Meritorious Service Medal 
The SMSM was originally a Spanish-American War-

era medal awarded for great achievements not related to 
combat. This would be an excellent replacement award for 
officers to write for themselves, instead of writing their own 
Bronze Star, despite a lack of heroic or meritorious 
achievement or service. 

 
A Specially Meritorious Service Medal would 

alleviate animosity toward those officers from their junior 
enlisted troops who always find out. 

6. Iraq-Afghanistan Occupation Medal 
After nearly 20 years of constant war, the U.S. military 

is still handing out Afghanistan Campaign Medals, as if the 
war is a campaign that has things like tangible goals. 

Meanwhile, U.S. troops in Iraq aren't even fighting the 
Islamic State anymore. They're pretty much just hanging 
around, waiting for the Iran situation to implode. Iraq 
doesn't want them there, and American politicians won't let 
them leave. 

Every subsequent deployment to Iraq, Afghanistan or 
someplace nearby would qualify for a green weenie device. 

(Continued page 10) 
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5. Fidelity Medal 
This is a Revolutionary War-era medal that was 

awarded to the New York State Militiamen who captured 
Maj. John André, the British officer who helped Benedict 
Arnold defect. Originally given to just three men, the back 
of the medal bore the inscription "Amor Patriæ Vincit," or 
"The Love of Country Conquers." 

A Fidelity Medal would automatically be awarded to 
anyone with more than one deployment who re-enlists, 
knowing full well he or she will soon be awarded a green 
weenie device for their Iraq-Afghanistan Occupation 
Medal. 

4. Cold War Victory Medal 
This one is actually a big deal. It's such a big deal that 

it's already been designed and approved by the National 
Guard and is awarded in Louisiana and Texas and worn as 
a ribbon in Alaska. Cold War veterans were originally 
supposed to get just a certificate, despite spending decades 
believing they would be the first to die in World War III. 

 
Basically, if a service member was honorably 

discharged from the end of 1945 through the fall of the 
Soviet Union in 1991, they're eligible to wear this award. If 
you're a Cold War veteran and not in one of those three 
states, you can get your Cold War Victory Certificate from 
Army Human Resources. 

3. Draft Medal 
Even though the last drafted service member retired in 

2014, it would be fitting to retroactively award service 
members who received the ultimate in "voluntold" 
assignments and opted to stay in the military despite 
entering against their will. 

Draftees didn't get to choose their military occupation 
or branch of service. Ralph Rigby, the last drafted service 
member, had his own business before getting drafted. So a 
draft notice wasn't just about Vietnam, it could upend your 
whole life. 

2. Drug War Service Medal 
Along with the unrecognized Cold War veterans, 

there's a growing movement to issue a medal honoring the 
veterans who served in the Drug War. Even though that war 
is not going well for the United States, it's not for a lack of 
trying. 

 
Since President Richard Nixon declared the War on 

Drugs in 1971, 10 state National Guards have awarded 
counternarcotics ribbons or medals. So has the Civil Air 
Patrol. Counternarcotics is a risky business, and it's only 
getting worse. 

1. Balkans Medal 
There are a couple of medals for actions in the 1990s 

conflict in the Balkans. Some service members were 
awarded the Armed Forces Expeditionary Medal; others 
got the Kosovo Campaign. But most received a NATO 
award. 

Sure, it was a NATO action, but so is the war in 
Afghanistan, and Afghanistan vets who weren't even born 
when the U.S. invaded have one. The American 
intervention in Bosnia was a solidly planned, well-executed 
mission with goals that were achieved, and it was topped 
off with a peace treaty. 

That deserves a medal all to itself. 
 

 

WOW Events Calendar 
Additions 

Because of the high participation by Wings Over 
Wendy’s members in their events the teamup.com WOW 
Events Calendar has been extended to include: ANA 
Meetings, MOAA/MOWW Meetings and Operation 
Gratitude Events 
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 

In Memoriam 
During the month of January 2020, two member of 

Wings Over Wendy’s “Flew West”. 

 
Photo by Ken Mayer 

Louis J. Kridelbaugh 
July 14, 1944 to 

January 09, 2020 
It is with great sadness that the family of Louis J. 

Kridelbaugh announces his unexpected passing on January 
9, 2020 at the age of 75.  He was born in Los Angeles on 
July 14, 1944, son of Louis and Marcella Kridelbaugh. He 
is survived by his sisters Terri LaMasa and Kathy Grant and 
many nieces and nephews. 

Lou graduated North Hollywood High School in 1962. 
In 1966 he joined the Air Force and served until 1970. Upon 
his return he attended Cal State University Northridge 
where he earned a BS in Business Administration in 1974.  
After graduating he worked as a regional manager for 
several publishing companies. For 5 years he served as 
president of the Gen. Doolittle Chapter of the Air Force 
Association. 

Photography was a passion he shared with loved ones 
by capturing special moments in film. He enjoyed 
following various forms of racing and traveled near and far 
to attend races. Honoring his mother and others, he 
participated both as a walker and crew for the Avon and 
Susan G. Komen 60 mile walks. He made many friends 
being a member of the Wings Over Wendy’s Association. 

In lieu of flowers donations can be made in memory 
of Lou to the American Cancer Society, St. Jude or your 
choice of any military organization. 

 
Photo by Harlis Brend 

Harlis Brend 
August 22, 1941 to 
January 27, 2020 

We are saddened to learn that Harlis Brend lost his 
battle with Cancer on Monday, January 27th, 2020. Harlis, 
was an Avionics Engineer, Private Pilot and prolific 
photographer of Aviation Events and Wings Over Wendys. 
He had started attending Wings Over Wendy’s meetings 
with his wife Donna in 2007 and rarely missed a meeting 
or event. Donna passed away in 2017 and Harlis’ cancer 
grew worse in 2019 and he had been residing in a Managed 
Care Facility. 

Services are scheduled at Faith Lutheran Church, 
7500 De Soto Ave, Canoga Park, CA 91303, at 10AM on 
SATURDAY, February 8th, 2020, interment will be at 
Oakwood Memorial Park and reception back at the church. 

Additional Passings 
During the annual audit of the Wings Over Wendy’s 

nesletter we were informed that three other attendees 
passed on during 2018 and 2019: 

Milt Weintraub: 05/03/1925 to 12/19/2018  
USN WWII SBD Pilot  Lt. 
Buck Haegele: 01/31/1929 to 05/01/2019;  
USN 1948-60 Lt; Pilot; Guam, USS Estes 
Louis Marini: 09/10/1926 to 12/??/2019; 
USA WWII European Theater  Cpl. 
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Prayers 
Unfortunately, several of our most active members 

were hospitalized or are either in Nursing Homes or at 
home recuperating from their injuries or illnesses. Our 
prayers are for a speedy recovery and a return to our 
meetings:  Ed Moreno, Ginger Lyons and Elmo Maiden 
 
 

 

Next Assembly Day & 
Family Day 

February 29th, 2020 
Saturday, 9am - 1pm 
Sign up to attend @ 

https:www.operationgratitude.com/assembly-day-schedule/ 
 

WOW's monthly food drive is 
Monday, February 3rd  

 
 

We all want raffle prizes! 
Please search your closets and garages and 
bring your items to the next Wings Over 
Wendy's meeting. 
Suggested Items: Military books, magazines, 
DVD's, tools, etc. Thank you! 

 

 

February Birthdays 
Richard Ruby  February 01, 1936 
Jeffrey Burum  February 02, 1960 
Richard Raskoff  February 04, 1938 
Paul Ehrenberg  February 07, 1950 
Alice Stone  February 08, 1924 
Benjamin Levine February 11, 1925 
John Cromwell  February 12, 1942 
David Alvarez  February 13, 1947 
Earl Roth  February 16, 1941 
Lloyd Wright  February 16, 1931 
Linette Stone  February 19, 1942 
Richard Kinder  February 21, 1922 
Fred Shapiro  February 23, 1923 
Phil Shapiro  February 24, 1935 
Jane Leisure  February 26, 1936 
Paul Boghossian February 27, 1947 
Boyd Davis  February 28, 1946 
Gary Demaio  February 29, 1948 

 

New Members 
We welcomed the following new members during the 

month of January 2020:  
John Smedley, Jim Glennie, Fred Shapiro, Terry 

Duddy, Scotty Pruitt, Alice Pruitt and David Goldberg 

Wings News Staff 
Publisher: Ed Reynolds 
Editor: Ed & Judy Reynolds 
Reporters: Peggy Jean Bassett, Rex Roche 
Photographers: Larry Kushner, Ken Mayer, Paul 
Boghossian, Ed Reynolds, Howard Swerdlick, Allan 
Hill, and Michael Sugar. 
Video: Mike LaVere 
Secretaries: Marion Lovelace & Shirley Andrews 
Reminders: Connie Hein 
Speakers: Barney Leone 
Tours: Warren Weinstein 
Treasurer: Barry Chapman 
Hats, Shirts & Name Tags: Howard Swerdlick 
 

PIERCE FLORIST
Lori Brainard
10621 Victory Boulevard
North Hollywood, CA 91606
(818) 761-4280

 
They donate the flowers in the name of Wings Over 

Wendy’s when they are notified of a member’s funeral. 

https://www.operationgratitude.com/assembly-day-schedule/
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Wings News Patrons 
The following is a list of WOW members who have 
contributed $10 to fund the publication for 12 months.  

David Alvarez  Shirley Andrews 
Lee Auger  Phil Aune 
Mark Ax  Peggy Jean Bassett 
Tom Bates  Bob Bermant 
Darlene Birgel  William Bloom 
Karl Boeckmann  Ron Boggess 
Paul Boghossian  Richard Burns 
Marge Callahan  Barry Chapman 
Guy Chookoorian  Patrick Daly 
Alex Daunis  Howard Davis 
Gerald Detamore  Skip DeYoung 
Bob Donovan  Dick Edwards 
Jan Edwards  Bob Eisenhart 
Roscoe Frazier  Midge Gisel 
Anita Green  David Greenberg 
Richard Gross  Dick Guyer 
Connie Hein  John Helm 
Peter Helm  Richard Hernandez 
Manny Iglesias  Carol Jensen 
Annette Kanarek  Fred Kaplan 
John Kennedy  Richard Kinder 
Steve Klausner  Jerry Knotts 
Andy Kopetzky  Larry Kushner 
Hal Landy  Nonie Lann 
Mike LaVere  Howard Leeds 
Camille Levee  Sherry Levitt 
Hillard Lewinson  Al Lewis 
Morris Litwack  Ginger Lyon 
Elmo Maiden  Thomas Maiden 
Ethel Margolin  Toni Mattock 
Ken Mayer  Rosadel McClure 
Jim McMichael  Monte Merken 
Ed Moreno  Shannon Muchow 
Joe Mueller  Stan Opatowsky 
Dan Pemberton  Ed Phillips 
Maurice Portnoy  Marcene Rankin 
Richard Raskoff  Ed Reynolds 
Judy Reynolds  Maria Rodriguez 
Ray Rodriguez  Bob Rose 
Ray Rosenbaum  Abe Rosenzweig 
George Rothman  Lezar Saunders 
Bruce Schultz  Sam Schultz 
Phil Shapiro  Bob Shattuck 
Nancy Shattuck  Marty Snyder 
Dan Stark  Oscar Stein 
Dave Steinbacher  Chip Stevens 
Sharon Fine  Bob Stiles 
Alice Stone  Alex Strouzer 

Howard Swerdlick  Bill Tapp 
Jack Taube  David Timmerman 
David Tostenson  Dorothea Ulyate 
Karen Vegtel  Joe Vernola 
Tom Villanueva  Leon Waldman 
Joe Weber  Warren Weinstein 
Jimmy Weldon  Bill Wentz 
Avery Willis  Bill Wishard 
 
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(818 ) 766-4866
P.O. Box 5066 West Hills , CA 91308

Licensed and Bonded # 704286

www. safer- baby.com
professional installation since 1982

www.hairrazor.biz 5950 Fallbrook Ave.
818-340-9360 or 818-346-2210  Woodland Hills, CA 91367

Shop Hours:
Sunday & Monday: CLOSED

Tues.-Fri.: 7:30am to 5:00pm
Sat.: 7:30am to 4:00pm

(818) 883-7430
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